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KYEA E-Newsletter: for all youth with disabilities in Kansas!
August Issue: Part 2

August 31, 2007

Welcome to Part 2 of the KYEA E-Newsletter! The month of August brought loads of news for our state and nation, so we have brought you the August e-newsletter in two parts. Below are more updates, events, and opportunities that might be of interest to you. Enjoy!

KYEA NEWS

KYEA to host “Youth Talk” in Garden City

The KYEA staff are coming to western Kansas! On Monday, September 24, KYEA, along with the Center for Independent Living of SW KS, will be hosting a “Youth Talk” in Garden City. So, what is “Youth Talk?” It is a chance to be involved in discussion and activities related to discovering who you are and who you want to become. Participants will learn more about KYEA and have the opportunity to chill with other youth with disabilities. Movies, skating (bring your own skates), and games will be available. Free pizza and drinks will be provided! So, who can come? If you are a youth with a disability who is 30 years old or below, then you are invited to attend. The event will be held from 5:00 – 8:00 pm at the Center for Independent Living of SW KS office (1802 E. Spruce St). If you would like to attend, please RSVP to Troy Horton at 620-276-1900 or thorton@cilswks.org. See attached flyer for more information. We hope to see you all face to face when our van rolls through Garden City!

KYEA board positions currently available

Do you have a passion for the KYEA mission? Do you have an interest in helping to lead this organization to a bright future? Then consider serving on the KYEA board of directors! We are currently searching for youth and adults who will bring skills and commitment to our board. The KYEA board has two youth positions and two non-youth positions available at this time. To be considered for a position, you must fill out an application and be interviewed by a committee. See attachment for the application. For further information about becoming a board member, please visit www.kyea.org/content/view/21/46.

Youth throughout the state attend Disability Caucus

The 2007 Kansas Disability Caucus was held on August 8-10 and a wave of youth turned out to attend the conference. Youth from various areas of the state participated in the three-day activities. They were able to attend sessions, network with other community members, and have their voice heard in the Regional Caucus Groups. Approximately 14 KSYLF alumni attended the Disability Caucus. Two alumni from 2007, Jacob Johnson and Angie Young, were chosen as the spokespersons for two separate Regional Caucus Groups. These two spoke in front of a crowd of 500 people and shared feedback from their specific group. Congrats to them! During the Caucus, KYEA hosted a Youth Gathering which brought together young adults from all over the state to talk about employment issues and feedback on the Caucus. Approximately 15 youth attended this gathering and were able to just hang out and get to know each other. Thank you to all of you who attended the gathering and the Caucus! Pictures from the event will be posted on our website soon at www.kyea.org/content/view/87/110.

Exceptional Parent posts article about KYEA award

In our last issue, we announced that KYEA recently won an award for Distinguished Service. As one of the sponsors of this award, Exceptional Parent has posted an article about KYEA and other winners on their website. Visit www.eparent.com/main_channels_sports_recreation/DAN_July_and_August_Highlights.asp to read the article.

STATE NEWS

Kansas Wheelhawks announce availability of KU football tickets, upcoming tournament

The University of Kansas has once again donated 40 football tickets to the Kansas Wheelhawks team. These tickets are for the first four games of the KU football season. The Wheelhawks will be giving these out to anyone who is interested. All they ask is that you make a $20 donation per ticket (43% less than regular ticket price). Get yours now before they are all gone! To get tickets, contact Jarvis Stirn at 785-843-0144 or wildhawk@hotmail.com.

In other Wheelhawk news, the team will be hosting a wheelchair basketball tournament on Jan 12-13, 2008 at the Holcom Rec Center in Lawrence, KS. If you enjoy watching wheelchair basketball, then come on out and attend the tournament! Food and drinks will be served. Admittance is free! Check out the Kansas Wheelhawks website at www.KansasAccessibleSports.com for future updates.

Families Together hosts upcoming transition conference

Families Together is hosting a transition conference directed specifically to youth! This conference will cover a variety of topics surrounding transition. Hear from a mother and daughter who will share their personal story. Also hear from speakers on transition plans, Project iGrad, directing your own future, challenging teen behavior, youth leadership and empowerment, guardianship, and special needs trusts. All youth with disabilities, parents, educators, providers, and others are invited to attend. The conference will be held on Saturday, September 8 from 8:30 am – 2:30 pm. It will be held at the ARC of Sedgwick Co. in Wichita (2919 W 2nd St.). The event is free and lunch is provided. Registration is required, is limited to the first 75 people, and is due by August 31, 2007. To register, call 888-815-6364 or email Juanita@familiestogetherinc.org. For more information, visit the Families Together website at www.familiestogetherinc.org.

Disability Mentoring Day right around the corner!

The annual Disability Mentoring Day will be taking place in local communities around the state in October. The official Disability Mentoring Day is Wednesday, October 17. Disability Mentoring Day promotes career development for students and job-seekers with disabilities through job shadowing and hands-on career exploration. It is designed to benefit from local creativity, with each community planning activities to best suit the interests and abilities of its students, job-seekers and local employers. For those who participate, the day is an opportunity to create a connection between school and work, evaluate personal goals, target career skills for improvement, explore possible career paths, and develop lasting mentor relationships. So who can participate? Any student or job seeker with any disability can participate. More information will become available in the coming months. To learn more about this program, visit www.dmd-aapd.org. If you would like to get involved in Disability Mentoring Day in your community, please contact the KYEA office at 866.577.5932.
 

“Disability in the Workplace” training coming in September

Do you want to learn more about hiring people with disabilities in the workplace? Then this is the training for you! Emporia State University is hosting a workshop devoted entirely to employment issues. The workshop will be held September 13, 2007 in the Memorial Union on the ESU campus. It will be from 9:00 am – 4:00 pm, with registration beginning at 8:30. The training is designed for HR professionals, managers and supervisors, small business owners, or anyone who recruits, hires, or supervises employees. The agenda will include a presentation from Ray Petty (Great Plains ADA Center), as well as a panel discussion. Topics that will be covered include: nondiscriminatory hiring, “essential functions” of a position, reasonable accommodations, community resources, and much more. Your registration fee of $35 includes lunch and materials. Those registering before September 7 will receive a confirmation and parking permit in the mail. For more information, or for accommodation requests, please contact the ESU Office of Disability Services at 620-341-6637 (v), 620-341-6646 (tty), or disabser@emporia.edu. Also see attached brochure for further information.

NAMI prepares for hold conference focusing on mental health

NAMI Kansas (National Alliance on Mental Illness will be holding their annual conference on October 19-20, 2007. The theme for the conference will be “Mental Health at the Crossroads: Seizing the Opportunity for Positive Change.” It will be held at the Cross Wind Conference Center in Hesston, Kansas. The conference will include general sessions on topics such as crisis intervention teams, an update from Kansas Health Solutions, understanding compulsive hoarding, emergency preparedness, social security, learning to laugh in stressful times, and "Ask the Doctor." There will also be an awards presentation, exhibits and poster sessions, and a silent auction fundraiser. Attendees may also participate in a Town Hall Meeting to listen to various viewpoints on a topic related to mental health treatment and the law. For questions and information, call NAMI Kansas at 800-539-2660 or email namikansas@nami.org. More information can also be found at the following website: www.namikansas.org/nks/Conference2007.htm.

Captioned Telephone now available in Kansas

The Kansas Relay Center (KRC), powered by Hamilton Relay, is now offering CapTelR (Captioned Telephone) service to Kansans. CapTel is designed for individuals who can talk well, but have difficulty hearing on the phone. The Telecommunications Access Program (TAP) provides the CapTel Phone for FREE to Kansans who qualify. For the office or business environment, the CapTel phone can be purchased for a limited amount of time, for just $99. For further details on this special offer, please visit the Kansas Relay website at: www.hamiltonrelay.com/states/ks.htm.

Follow up from Part 1: Local advocates continue to collect stories

A group of local advocates are continuing to collect personal stories about the Kansas City airport Park and Ride Service. They want to hear what experiences people with disabilities -- especially wheelchair users -- have had at MCI since the change from parking near the terminals to park-and-ride. They are interested in hearing about your experiences, positive or negative, or those of others you might know about. Also, they want to hear suggested solutions to these issues. To share your stories and experiences, please email Ray Petty at raypetty@aol.com.

Apprenticeship program available for Sprinkler Fitters

Are you looking for a new skill? There are currently apprenticeship programs available for people who want to be Sprinkler Fitters. This is a 5-year program and the entry level pay is a percentage of the journeyman rate of $28.21 per hour. This may increase every six months if qualified. Previous experience in construction or related college or military experience may enhance the entry-level wage. Minimum qualifications for the program are: 

· Must be at least 18 years of age 
· Must be a high school graduate or have a G.E. D. 
· Must be physically fit to perform the work of the trade and 

· If applicable, must have a better than dishonorable discharge from the military.  

For applications or more information, please contact Martha Gabehart at 800-295-5232 or mgabehart@kansascommerce.com.

NATIONAL NEWS

Youth pre-conference focuses on disability culture, art, and media

The APRIL (Association of Programs for Rural Independent Living) Conference is here again and the youth committee is planning a dynamic pre-conference specifically for youth with disabilities! This pre-conference will take an up close and personal look at disability culture and art, as well as disability in the media. Attendees will hear from dynamic speakers and will be able to share their ideas during facilitated round table discussions. This is also the perfect opportunity to get to know other youth from across the nation. Any young adult who is between the ages of 18 and 30 may attend the pre-conference. It will be held on Friday, October 5, 2007 in Missoula, Montana. After the pre-conference, you may stick around for the entire national conference, which will be October 6-8. There is a registration fee and other costs to attend the conference. If you would like to attend, but need financial assistance, we suggest that you speak with your local independent living center or other community organization. Kansas youth should be represented at this pre-conference. Are you willing to be a representative? To register for the pre-conference or regular conference, please visit www.april-rural.org/conference.html. For further information, contact Carrie at KYEA—866.577.5932 or carrieg@kyea.org.

Training teaches how to embrace youth leadership in independent living

National advocates feel that the best way to protect the independent living movement is to encourage and maintain the active participation of young leaders with disabilities. To achieve this, IL Net (a joint project of NCIL and ILRU) is offering a national conference training to give centers for independent living (CILs) and statewide independent living councils (SILCs) a first-hand look at the programs and skills they need to effectively include youth, develop their sense of pride and leadership skills, and help them prepare for the transition from school to community and work. This IL NET training is based on the idea that young people from our community offer unique perspectives on the contemporary disability experience and life in general. They can and should have a vocal presence as consumers, volunteers, staff, and board members. It is imperative that the Independent Living Movement embrace and develop the leadership capacity of this new generation of disability rights advocates. Are you a youth leader who believes in this philosophy? Do you work at an independent living center that needs to work on its youth involvement? Then join IL NET and advocates in Denver to learn how to prepare all young people with disabilities for independent lives in the communities they choose to live in.

This training, “Securing Our Future: Embracing Youth Leadership in Independent Living,” will be held September 11-13, 2007. It will be hosted at the Adam’s Mark Hotel in Denver, Colorado. The training is geared towards Executive Directors and Program Directors at CILs. SILC Executive Directors from states where centers are creating or expanding youth programs should also consider attending. And, of course, young advocates are especially encouraged to join us to learn about youth programs and share their personal experience and opinions with the audience. The registration deadline is today, so if you are interested, visit the following website and turn in your form today: www.ncil.org/training/YouthLeadershipandTransition.html. Full registration cost is $125.00. If you have questions, please contact Eleanor Canter at 202-207-0334 or Eleanor@ncil.org.

Presentations wanted for higher education conference

AHEAD (Association on Higher Education and Disability) is currently looking for presentation proposals for their 31st annual conference. The conference will be held in Reno, Nevada on July 14-19, 2008. AHEAD provides opportunities for development to those people who work for a higher education school and want to make it inclusive to all people, especially students, faculty, and staff with disabilities. This year’s theme is “Multiple Intersections.” This theme focuses on ensuring that campuses, and society, become more inclusive in their environments. With this theme, conference planners are especially interested in sessions that incorporate collaboration, universal design/system change, social models of disability, diversity, and emerging issues in higher education. Any presentation must fit within one of the following areas:

· students with disabilities and disability service centers 
· higher education and transition 
· disability and technology 
· disability and graduate/professional programs 
· disability and the academic curriculum 
· disability and the co-curriculum 
· disability and the policy environment 
· disability service professionals and legal issues 
· disability and diversity 
· higher education and external forces 
If you have an interest in attending this conference and presenting on a topic related to higher education (your experiences in college, your suggestions for inclusion, etc.), the submission deadline is November 5, 2007. To submit a proposal idea, visit www.ahead.org/training/conference/cfp/submission_form.php. For more information, email 2008Conf@ahead.org.

Nominations wanted: Yes I Can awards available

The Council for Exceptional Children is looking for nominations for the Yes I Can! Awards. Nominate someone today! These awards are for youth with disabilities who have excelled in a certain area of their life. The award recognizes them for their outstanding accomplishments. Youth can be nominated in one of the following categories: academics, arts, athletics, community service, employment, extracurricular activities, independent living skills, self-advocacy, and technology. Eligibility requirements are listed below:

· Candidates must be 2-21 years of age when they are nominated. 

· Each candidate is eligible in one category. 

· Each candidate must be nominated by one individual (teacher, principal, related service provider, friend, parent). 

· International nominations are accepted. 
Nominations for the 2008 Yes I Can! Awards are open. The deadline to submit an application is October 16, 2007. To print a nomination form, visit www.cec.sped.org/Content/NavigationMenu/AboutCEC/YesICanFoundation/ToNominate/default.htm. If you have questions about the Yes I Can! Awards, please e-mail yesican@cec.sped.org.

Organization Spotlight: National Youth Leadership Network (NYLN)

Do you enjoy reading our newsletter? Want more youth news? Then check out the National Youth Leadership Network (NYLN) newsletter! It is packed full of national news and feature stories directed toward youth leaders with disabilities. To read the newsletter, visit http://nyln.org/newsroom/newsletter/Summer2007Newsletter.htm.

NYLN is dedicated to advancing the next generation of disability leaders. They promote leadership development, education, employment, independent living, and health and wellness among young leaders representing the diversity of race, ethnicity and disability in the United States. NYLN fosters the inclusion of young leaders with disabilities into all aspects of society at national, state and local levels. They also communicate about issues important to youth with disabilities and the policies and practices that affect their lives. To learn more about this organization, visit their website at www.nyln.org.

Conference focuses on post secondary opportunities for students with cognitive/intellectual disabilities

The Developmental Disabilities Institute (DDI) is pleased to announce an upcoming conference on Postsecondary Opportunities on College Campuses for Students with Cognitive/Intellectual Disabilities. This first-ever Michigan event will take place November 5, 2007 on the campus of The University of Michigan, Dearborn. The conference brings together leading experts, researchers, practitioners, and students who work with or are attending postsecondary education (college, technical schools, etc.). The conference schedule will include an overview of opportunities and discussion of current trends, issues, and solutions related to postsecondary education for this population. Success stories and models of learning on college campuses will be showcased. The goal of the conference is to increase the knowledge and interest in providing opportunities for students with cognitive/intellectual disabilities to continue to learn in post high school settings. The registration deadline is October 22, 2007. There is a registration fee, but scholarships are available. For an overview of the conference, visit www.ddi.wayne.edu/postsecondary_symposium.php. For more information, please contact Janice Fialka at ruaw@aol.com or 248-546-4870.

Students working to build national organization for law students with disabilities

Are you a law student who has a disability? Would you be interested in participating in a national organization for law students with disabilities? Then make plans to attend a planning conference for the National Association of Law Students with Disabilities (NALSWD). NALSWD is a coalition of law students dedicated to disability advocacy and the achievement of equal access, inclusion, diversity, and non-discrimination in legal education and in the legal profession. The steering committee has already met and gotten the ball rolling on this organization. They would now like to expand on their leadership and membership. This conference will serve as an opportunity to expand on the organization, as well as network with students throughout the nation. The NALSWD Conference will take place on September 14-16, 2007 in San Francisco, CA at the University of CA Hastings College of Law. The agenda will include:

· Review and ratify the NALSWD constitution 
· Election of officers for 2007-08 
· Workshops on various topics, including gathering collective input on making NALSWD a sustainable organization 
· Discussions on how to connect with pre-law students and lawyers with disabilities 
· Networking with mentors and students from across the U.S. 
· Reception with attorneys with disabilities 
Who should attend the conference?

· Law students with disabilities 
· Law school graduates with disabilities 
· Members without disabilities who share our passion for promoting inclusion 
The registration deadline is today, August 31, so act fast! To obtain a registration form, email nalswd@gmail.com.

Award recognizes emerging leaders with disabilities

It’s time to recognize emerging leaders who are helping to carry on the disability rights movement. The American Association for People with Disabilities (AAPD) has announced their call for applications for the 2008 Paul G. Hearne/AAPD Leadership Awards. This program was established to identify and support emerging leaders with disabilities who will carry on the disability rights movement. An “emerging leader” is defined as someone who has demonstrated leadership qualities in his/her personal and/or professional life, and who is just starting to be recognized at a local, regional or national level. Administered by AAPD and sponsored by the Mitsubishi Electric America Foundation, the 2008 Paul G. Hearne/AAPD Leadership Awards identifies up to two people who will each receive $10,000 to help them continue their progress as leaders. These individuals will also have an opportunity to meet and network with national disability leaders at the annual AAPD Leadership Gala in Washington, DC in the spring. Applications are available from www.aapd.com and are due by Friday, September 21, 2007. If you have questions, please contact aapdhearne@aol.com.

Grants available for youth community projects

Do Something and GameStop are putting the fun back in funding by giving you the big bucks ($500) to get things going in your neighborhood. GameStop youth grants are available for anyone in the U.S. or Canada, 25 or under (at time of application), who has a great idea for a community action project. These grants might just fund your bright idea! The GameStop grants are given out weekly. To apply, you must fill out an application. To learn more or apply, visit www.dosomething.org/gamestop_grants.

Costco charges low prices for prescription drugs

Are prescription drug purchases making a large dent in your bank account? Well, Costco has the solution! While most pharmacies charge extra to make a profit from purchases, Costco only charges a little over the cost for the generic version of that drug. That means you can get more for a much lower price. To check this out for yourself, visit your local Costco store or visit them online at www.costco.com.

SPECIAL SECTION: BACK TO SCHOOL

As another school year gets underway, we wanted to bring you some helpful tips to start out on the right foot. School is one area where advocacy is very important. You are in charge of your own goals and you know exactly what is needed to help you successfully complete another year of education. So, we encourage you to speak up! To assist you with learning to advocate in school, we would like to share with you an article from Kids As Self Advocates (KASA). See below for the first part of the article and click the link to read the entire article. If you would like some assistance in advocating for yourself, please feel free to contact one of us at KYEA. You can call us toll free at 866.577.5932. We are here to assist you!

Advocating for Yourself in Middle School and High School (article from Kids As Self Advocates website: www.fvkasa.org)
You should always be able to have the accommodations you need in school for your disability or health care needs. Sometimes it just takes some extra effort to get what you need. Just because you have a disability doesn’t mean you can’t do as well as other kids in school. You have the same rights to succeed. By law, every school has a process (a set way) for you to talk to teachers and others about what you need. Sometimes this plan or process is called an Individual Education Plan [IEP], a 504 plan, or sometimes something else.

Step 1: Evaluate what you need

Step 2: Find a helpful resource at school 

Step 3: Talk to your teachers

Step 4: Have a follow-up meeting

-- To read the entire article, visit www.fvkasa.org/resources/files/ed-advocating.html. To read other articles related to school and education, visit www.fvkasa.org/resources/education.html.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
That’s all for the month of August! Check our website for more updates in coming months. We wish you a great start to the school year!

